Caroline Fire Rescue Command Staff Meeting
December 10, 2014
Chief Loftus, Deputy Chief Garnett, ADC Chenault, DC Melson, ADC Jenkins, DC Terry, DC Mitchell, Joe Davenport, ADC James, 2nd Lt. Carlson, Capt. Bonham, Lt Calhoun, Lt. Melson
1.1 Welcome

Update on Bull Church Road bridge: it is scheduled to open in April, 2015.
1.2 Review of minutes.  No corrections requested.
1.3  Company Comments

1.3.1 Company 1 – Bay door is fixed and in service.  Parking lot start date is scheduled for April. 

1.3.2 Company 2- At Board of Supervisors’ meeting, County allocated funds to fix station.  RFPs are due in the next week or two.  We will work on the agreement with the County Attorney.  We had a problem on Watkins Court, Ladysmith Village.  It is a dead end circle posted “No Parking” but cars were parked there and truck could not negotiate.  Chief Loftus: ask Kevin Wightman if he can provide input on this matter.
1.3.3 Company 3 – manifold not installed yet.  Engine 3 back from the shop.  There is a dump valve problem with Tanker 3.
1.3.4 Company 4 – New cutter and spreader as well as a new shop vacuum.  Generator has not been hooked up yet. 
1.3.5 Company 5 – Chief Mitchell introduced Joe Davenport as the new chief starting in January 1st.  Joe told the group that he welcomes the opportunity to lead Frog Level Fire and to work with the group.
1.3.6 Company 6 – new gutters are installed.   After the first of the year, they will start working on improvements again.  They had a duty meeting this past week and should have a list of duty crews by the next meeting.
1.3.7 Rescue 2 – Bob expressed concerns about fuel consumption on Unit 228.  It has used a lot of fuel but has low mileage showing.  Chief Loftus asked Capt. Bonham to investigate.  There should be a place to put the number of gallons pumped in the fuel tank log. Discussion.  Chief Loftus also reported that the County is changing from Shell gas cards to Voyager cards.
1.3.8 Chief Loftus also asked each agency to send the 2015 Officer Lists to Melissa Klanecky so Fire Administrations’ records could be updated.  Company 6 noted they had no changes.  Company 2 won’t have elections until June of next year.
1.4 Logistics

1.4.1 Updates:

1. Squad 1 is having compressor issues.  The Atlantic representative will be here Friday. 
2.
Tower 2 blew the hydraulic pump; will be ready Monday.
3. 
Squad 2 – the bumper extensions are here.  Should be ready the end of      next week.
4. 
Engine 3 – the air leak is fixed.
5. 
Reserve Engine is at Western Diesel
6. 
Engine 4 has new spreaders and cutters
7. 
Engine 5 – Joe will look at leak; pump packing needs adjusting.

8.
Tanker 6 – the hose bed cover needs repair.  ADC James has someone who can fix it.  
1.5 Training

1.5.1 Announcements

EMT class begins in January.  There is a waiting list.
Volunteer Orientation – Lt. Melson gave a presentation on the revised program.  Next date is December 20th.  Most class work will be on you own which you have 60 days from date of class to complete.  No turnout gear will be issued until after orientation is complete. And a “ticket to ride” has been earned.  A green tee shirt will be given to those completing orientation.  We will offer CPR every other month.  Fit testing and Hazardous Materials on alternating months.  We will have a printed schedule for 2015.  Station orientation can run concurrently.
Lt Melson also did presentation of orientation Moodle.  Discussion.

Officer Workshop and Leadership Seminar is open to all.  Will cover some CCFR stuff at the beginning.  The date is January 27th   at the EOC starting at 1830.  There is no charge.
Spring School is April 11th and 12th.
1.5.2 Fire Administration is working on an agreement with Patient First to provide immunizations.
1.5.3 Recruitment and Retention report is in the packet.  Hard signs are out to all of the stations.  Push the Ride-along program.  In March, radio spots will run for 30 days.
1.6       Bowling Green Christmas parade – see Ann Griffin to help
1.6.1 SOPs for 30 day review

1. 102.15 Standards for Volunteer EMS Recruit

2. 102.10 Standards for Firefighter Recruit 
3. 102.18 Standards for Emergency Vehicle Operators

4. 102.28 Department Orientation for Volunteers

1.6.2 Records Management System – no update
1.7 Special Projects/Programs/Targeted areas
1.7.1 Image Trend – per Office of EMS there are new rules under Version 3.  They are planning for April release.
1.7.2 Response Time mapping – have found more maps that don’t match.  District map has to be signed off on by Board of Supervisors.

1.7.3 Looking to construct a metal garage to move supplies into from the sheds.  We are still using the Cannery for storage and gear washers/dryers.  There is no cooling so a lot of products can’t be stored there.
1.7.4 Opticon – GPS preemptive devices – Board has approved with VDOT.  GPS transponder will change stoplights.  We have asked for an RF grant to do all stoplights in County.

1.7.5 A new ambulance was ordered just before Christmas.

1.7.6 Ebola preparations are ongoing.

1.7.7 Volunteer Operational uniforms – we will be providing a tee shirt, polo, pair of pants and a baseball had for the volunteers who qualify for the stipend.  Members will order online at Galls.  

1.8 Fire-EMS Operations

· Chief Matiak is in Texas at a conference – no issues. 
· Lt. Ernest and V. T. Podbielski have passed Fire Investigator course.  
· Keith Buchanan and Sean Divelbliss are updating the “After the Fire” brochure.

· We have business cards to leave at the scene with victims with Fire Administrations information on them.
· Captain Bonham – Mike Hafey will be coming on board; two folks are on light duty.  Discussion 

1.8.1 Budget / Finance – CIP goes to the Planning Commission, then to Board of Supervisors.  A copy of the request is in your packet. We have applied for an AFG grant to replace Engine 5/6.  Capital Reserve funds have been allocated to the department, see attached sheet for items being requested. 
1.8.2 Administration

Tax relief decal forms are due in office January 1st.

VOLSAP forms are due in office January 1st.

Pager listing is due in office January 30th.

1.8.3 Technical Review Committee – the Shops at Carmel Church retention pond.    VDOT has completed retention ponds on Ladysmith Road.  Discussion.
Board is looking at a commercial landfill on Rt. 30l.

1.9       Chief’s Comments
      Assistant Chief 6 – we need to know when equipment is taken out of station, i.e.,      
       for burns.  Neither Chief Parrish nor President Jim Werling knew Tanker 6 was 
            at burn training.  Discussion.
2. Comments - none
Date of next meeting:  January 14, 2015
.  

